
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

Dear Members, 

 

Our April meeting was a huge success. We had over 80 members present to listen to Sheriff Scott Jones bring 

us up to date on what’s happing with in the Sheriff’s Department. It was nice to hear that the “Department” 

will be adding positions over the next several months and those deputies currently who have served over 5 

years in corrections can make their way to patrol and other bureaus within the department.  

 

The Sheriff told us that within the next several months new General Orders regarding concealed weapons per-

mits with be unveiled. Those orders will be aligned with current practices with slight modifications. 

 

Next up is our May 14th meeting at the range. Sign up as soon as you can to ensure we count right with our 

caterer and to provide you with enough water and liquid refreshments. By the way, speaking in that lite, what 

are your favorite drinks other than water? When we first started out, I quite frankly didn’t know what to buy. 

I personally drink a lot of water, so I figured that beverage would be number one. You all know who our 

board members are so let them know.  See page 2 of this newsletter or the website for their contact infor-

mation. 

 

I will be attending several outside training events in my former profession to listen to their guest speaker. My 

thought is to purloin one or two speakers for our fall schedule. I have some very interesting topics in mind, 

but always welcome member ideas and input. 

 

If you need to reapply for or renew you current department identification, you 

need to make an appointment with the Identification Bureau. The easy way is 

to go to: ccw@sacsheriff.com. 
 

See you at the range, 

  

Regards Dave  
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1. Richard Madrigal 
 
2. Charles Fosha 
 
3. Robert Grout,  
 Robert Humphrey,  

 Robert Samaniego 
 
5. Ben Cox, William Hull 
 
7. Ken Rawlinson,  
 Ted Voudouris 
 
8. James Burton, Jarrett Beck 
 
9. Janet Radford 
 
11. William O’Connor 
 
12. Kenneth Leal, Paul DeRouen 
 
13. Elwood “Skip” Youmen,  
 Robert Simmons 

May Birthdays 

President 

Dave Evans 

(916) 253-3748 

Dave.d.evans@sbcglobal.net 

Vice President 

Joe Doupe 

(916) 606-1223 

jd38sam@gmail.com 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

njgust@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

7871 Garden Highway,  

Yuba City, CA 95991  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  723-3466 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Board of Directors: 

Sandy Boyd 

(530) 644-5930 

sboyd@boydmorgans.com 

Karleen Doupe 

(916) 606-1598 

kkdqueen@gmail.com 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 

earlthepearl1948@hotmail. 

Com 

Walt Horne 

(916) 423-1898 

wcwfm@frontier.net 

Clem Meier 

cfmeier@comcast.net 

Barbara Smith 

(916) 684-5344 

bubbas@frontiernet.net 

Past President 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2014 

711 Club Officers 

 

CLUB DUES 
 

Club dues were due as of December 31st for this year, 

2014. They are $24 for the year.  Please get your 

payment to Treasurer Kathy Shannon as soon as  

possible. 

 

Thanks to those who have already paid. 

 

15. Linda Baker 
 
16. Dennis Schmidt 
 
18. Robert “Hog” Smith 
 
19. Craig Keilborn 
 
23. Frank Davidson 
 
25. Robert Root 
 
27. Edward Yenick, Jean Ezell 
 
29. Dan Mitchell, David Evans 
 
30. Gebe Chapman, Jim Whitwell, 
 Carla Hanks 
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Meeting  Minutes 
Date: April 9, 2014   Location: SPOA Facility, 550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

  

Meeting was called to order at 12:10 pm by President Dave Evans.   

Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present. 

Lunch was served at   12:25 pm 

 

The following Officers and Board Members were present:  

 Officers    Board of Directors 

  X President Dave Evans      X Sandy Boyd-Pierce 

  NP Vice President: Joe Doupe     X Clem Meier 

  X Treasurer: Kathy Shannon     X Karen Doupe 

  X Secretary: Nancy Gust     NP Earl Evans 

  X Sgt. at Arms: Sam Gault      X Walt Horne  

  X Past President: Judy Deaton      NP  Barbara Smith 

             

General Members Present: 79    Guests:  7 

New members: 4 – Lawrence (Lefty) Archangelo, Michael Contini, Craig Kielborn, William D. Johnson  

 

Minutes:  A Motion was made and seconded to approve the March Minutes.  The Motion was passed by all 

present. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  Motion was made to approve the Treasurer’s Report.  The Motion was passed by all 

present. 

 

Guest Speaker: Sheriff Scott Jones  

 

Sheriff Jones spoke on the general state of the Department and on issues concerning the CCW permits 

 

New Business: 

 

Information was given on benefits that may be available to dependents of Veterans from the VA. 

 

Sharon Telles is looking for men’s tall pants, black and green for a mannequin in the new museum. 

 

Old Business: None 

 

Sunshine Report:  Walt Horne, Linda Beeker and Bob Buckner are all home from the hospital now.  Bob 

Buckner had been misdiagnosed but is doing much better now. 

 

The raffle was held and the free lunches for June were won by:   

Sharon Cadogan, William Woodel, and Ernie Owens 

  

Meeting Adjourned at 2:00 p.m.     

Next Meeting: May 14, 2014, at the Range  

Minutes Submitted by: Nancy Gust, Secretary 

 



Next Meeting -  May 14th, 2014 
 

KENNETH ROYAL RANGE 

 
SEE ABOVE FOR DETAILS  

 

RSVP  BY 

Thursday, May 8th 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 
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May 14, 2014, Range Day shoot and Bar B Que  

This is for paid members of the 711 Club.  

This is a reminder that the annual range day will be held on May 14th, 2014, at the Kenneth 
Royal Range.  
As usual, the range qualifications will start about 0800 and continue until about noon.  
Bring your own weapon, and a holster.  You must shoot from a holster. You will be qualifying 
for both in-state and out of state carry with one 20 round session. Ammo is furnished for 
common calibers.  
 

The Lunch will be catered by Mike Garcia and the Tai-Mex catering.   
The price will be $15.00 and will include sodas and cold water.  
THE LUNCH MUST BE PAID IN ADVANCE DUE TO NO SHOWS - NO REFUNDS.   

I also must have a R.S.V.P. before May 8, 2014.  I need to know if you are going to shoot even 
if you are not planning on eating.   

RSVP to Kathy Shannon,   keshannon004@gmail.com or 916-952-7395.  
To R.S.V.P. to eat  send me a check to 711 club c/o Kathy Shannon , 7871 Garden Highway, 

Yuba City, CA 95991.  When I get the check I will put you on the list. 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net
mailto:keshannon004@gmail.com

